

July 15, 2025
Rockford Township
Commission Meeting Minutes Planning
6:30 p.m.
                                                                     

 
  Call to Order                                                                                                                                                           Chairperson Supervisor Otten called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall with all joining in for the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Present were Supervisors Dale Otten, Troy Beise, Nancy Norsby, Corey Walker and Clerk Connie Hunt.  

Agenda
A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby and seconded by Supervisor Beise to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting Minutes                                                                                                                                                              A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby and seconded by Supervisor Beise to approve July 1, 2025, Planning Commission Meeting Minutes as printed. Motion carried unanimously

Continued Items                                                                                                                                                       A.  Kraina Land LLC
       Phillip Kothrade from Kraina Land LLC and Paul Otto from Otto Associates came 
       before the board requesting the rezoning of 32.43 acres at 3755 Briarwood Ave. SE.
       There was much discussion about the development.  Supervisor Otten made a
       motion to contact the township engineer and the township attorney for guidance.
       seconded by Supervisor Norsby.  Motion carried unanimously
                                                                                                                                                                                             B. Wright County code of ordinance amendment #25-3
      The ordinance includes 155.113, Residential Backyard Chickens.
      The board decided that more information is needed and will attend the County 
      hearing on Thursday July 31, 2025.  This item will be continued at the next meeting.

Public Comment                                                                                                                                                       Many residents from the Crawford Lake area raised concerns about the development
Planned at 3755 Briarwood Ave. S.E.

New Items                                                                                                                                                                                A.   Review of existing permits for 5834 Fairhill Drive SE Buffalo, MN 55313
There has been no complaints.  A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby to review
these permits in three years. Seconded by Supervisor Beise.  Motion carried unanimously

Adjourn Meeting
Supervisor Otten adjourned the meeting at 7:23 p.m.











Dale Otten (Chairperson)          Date                                           Connie Hunt (Clerk)       Date
